
 

 
 

July 2024 Prayer Letter 
           

          New Church Plant:  
 

 

                                                      Pastors in training: 

 
      Vacation Bible School:  

 

  

Prayer Requests: 

- Pray for the church, Victory Baptist Church of Zinguedesse 

- Pray for the community of Kombissiri to be reached with the gospel  

- Pray for the children that heard the gospel during VBS 

- Pray for the Clower and Wilkerson families 

         God is greatly working here in 

Burkina Faso!  The church is growing and 

thriving and we are getting ready for our 

next steps.  The Lord has opened an 

opportunity for us to kick off a new church 

plant in the new community called 

Kombissiri.  We have been working out the 

details in the last few months and we are 

finally ready to pull the trigger.  We have 

found property for the church in 

Kombissiri.  We need $20,000 to purchase 

this piece of property.  Pray that God will 

provide for this new church plant.  

  In June we had our annual Vacation 

Bible School for the kids of our community 

at Zingudesse.  We started on Thursday and 

ran through Sunday morning.  We had 

around 300 children attend each day and 

over the 4 days, we had 47 professions of 

faith.  This was the largest kids’ event we 

have ever hosted at the church. I was really 

proud of the way our members came to serve 

in so many different capacities.  We had a 

group of ladies cooking, a team of captains 

that helped lead the teams, and a group of 

referees and game organizers to host the 

event. The kids memorized 10 new Bible 

verses and heard a gospel presentation each 

day. The Lord greatly blessed!  

          We have several men whom God has 

called into the ministry out of our church 

who are in training.  Last month we had a 

retreat for them and their families where 

they were taught on many subjects including 

initiative and integrity in the ministry.  

Please pray for each of these families as they 

continue to prepare for the work God has 

called them to do.  Also, pray that God will 

continue to send more laborers into His 

harvest.  

 


